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R E A L I Z I N G T H E P RO M I S E 
B Y FAT H E R E D McC A RT H Y

I �rst arrived to assume the 
rectorship of Orlando�s Basilica of 

the National Shrine of Mary, Queen of the Universe 
in November 2007, the dream of building a Marian 
shrine to serve the pilgrim faithful here in the heart 
of Central Florida�s robust new tourist mecca was 
already a reality. Indeed, the Shrine�s founding 
rector, Monsignor F. Joseph Harte, had shared 
this audacious dream with his bishop, 
friends, parishioners and even the Holy 
Father, Pope John Paul II, more than 
three decades earlier. And by the time 
of my arrival at the Basilica, that 
dream was very much alive in the 
Shrine�s quietly majestic, 2,000-seat 
main church, as well as in the site�s 
Museum of Sacred Art, evangelization 
center and across a meditative landscape 
that today reaches from the Shrine�s uniquely 
designed Rosary Garden to an equally unique 
Mother & Child outdoor chapel. 

My mission then was not to build with bricks and 
mortar but to help realize the Shrine�s still unfolding 
promise: to be something of an oasis, a place of quiet 
refuge from the �ickering, neon adventure lands 
that beckoned family vacationers and groups alike; a 
place where Jesus and His holy mother seemed ever-

present; and where a spirit of evangelization made 
welcome the pilgrim heart, travelers of every faith. 
And while I had greatly looked forward to my time 
at the Shrine, it seemed to me a daunting challenge 
� as it would I imagine have been for most any 
priest. After all, who among us had been trained to 
compete with entertainment goliaths such as Disney 

and Universal Studios. I, for one had come to 
this new apostolate from a life of parish 

ministry and diocesan management. 

Nothing in my experience could have 
prepared me for this fast-growing 
ministry of welcome � above all, how 
to manage the Shrine�s outreach to a 

widening world of visitors without the 
�nancial support of a parish to rely on. 

Yet, I soon found that Mary�s Shrine was 
much like a parish � a community of shared 

identity, values and purposes. And the personal 
generosity of this shrine family proved enormous.

In those next three years, we busied ourselves with 
energizing the ministry�s outreach program, our 
spirit of welcome and even repairing and replacing 
basic facilities. Yet, even amidst these week-to-week 
activities, we were once more embraced by history. 
Our moment came in 2009, when Mary�s Shrine 

CENTER: Father Ed McCarthy, 2nd Rector of the Shrine
LEFT: Mass to commemorate Mary�s Shrine designation as a minor basilica, 2009
RIGHT: Ombrellino, a symbol of the papal court, gifted to the Basilica from Knights of Columbus
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R E A L I Z I N G T H E P RO M I S E 
B Y FAT H E R E D McC A RT H Y

was named a minor basilica. Here was an honor 
almost always reserved for older, established churches, 
as �e Vatican o�cially signi�ed their historical, 
artistic or religious import. For us, though, it seemed 
a recognition of just how much we had accomplished 
here in such a short span of time. Fittingly, it was a 
recognition that brought members of our worldwide 
Shrine family together at the Basilica on August 22, 
2009, feast of the Queenship of Mary. Included in the 
events of that day was a Celebration Mass of Elevation 
which I was privileged to concelebrate with Orlando�s 
bishop, the Most Reverend �omas Wenski, and 
Msgr. Harte. 

Just one year later, we hosted a much larger gathering. 
For this joyful, �rst anniversary Mass, special guests, 
friends and tourist visitors were greeted by papal �ags 
raised high and bunting-adorned church portals. 
Among the day�s highlights were the Shrine Choir�s 
prelude songs, including �Wind Beneath My Wings.� 
It was a song I chose for the program as a poignant 
tribute both to the benefactors who had largely 
underwritten the basilica�s construction and to our 
own Shrine volunteers, those wonderful people who 
can be found here most every day of the year greeting 
friends old and new. Equally memorable was the 
assembly�s solemn procession through the entrance 
portals, then down the church�s center aisle to begin 
our celebration of the Queenship Mass. First came 
members of the Knights of Columbus, followed by 
altar servers with the incense, the cross bearer and the 

acolytes, the Basilica�s ombrellino (umbrella), then 
deacons and clergy, and the tintinnabulum (bell) � 
all to the echoing strains of �Immaculate Mary.� Not 
to be outdone was the church itself. Here was our 
signature statue of Mary, Queen of the Universe, a 
�oral wreath seemingly stretching out from its base.

Florally bedecked as well was the Basilica�s statue of 
St. Peter which, together with our St. Paul, welcomes 
Christ�s faithful as they enter the nave. Immediately 
after the homily, attendees processed to the statue of 
Mary with �owers and crowns which they placed at 
the base. 

Finally, as �Hail Holy Queen� signaled an end to our 
celebration of the Mass, we gathered under the gaze 
of Holy Mary for a special anointing of the sick, then 
joined together for a �nal prayer.  

What a blessing it was to be present that day. Indeed, 
what a blessing for me to have had a role in the life 
and work of this remarkable ministry.

TOP: Father McCarthy blesses a small pilgrim
BOTTOM: Father McCarthy consecrates the Eucharist

“Nothing in my experience 
could have prepared me for 

this fast-growing ministry 
of welcome...”
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T H E D R E A M C O N T I N U E D: 
A  V I S I O N F O R T H E F U T U R E
R E F L E C T I O N S O F T H E V E RY R EV E R E N D F R.  PAU L H E N RY,  R E C TO R

�rst became familiar with the Shrine on 
a visit with my mother 24 years ago.  A 

must-see, brand new destination, intended 
to be at the center of world travel� to us it was both 
immense and beautiful.  My mom stood at the back of 
the Church.  Her reaction was �how could I ever make 
it up that aisle?� My own �rst impression of this new 
shrine to Mary was, indeed, one of awe and admiration.

Back then, I could not have anticipated that, 25 years 
later, I would receive a new assignment on a 
particular day in March 2011 as the rector 
of that same shrine.

On my �rst Sunday morning I 
concelebrated Mass with Monsignor 
Harte.  He is a man with unique 
gifts who has been so instrumental 
in creating the Shrine � the whole 
enterprise being driven by his dream.  

On that day, he welcomed me, he said kind 
things, and handed me the keys of the kingdom.  I 
looked out at the sea of faces before me.  It was high 
season and with nearly 3,000 people at Mass it was an 
overwhelming sight on my �rst day!

To greet so many people after Mass is to be privileged 
to receive their �rst impressions of this sacred place. I 
remember a time when two men on an Irish country 
road stopped to talk with me and my brother, Peter.  
One of them asked me, �What are you doing now, 
Father?�  I replied, �I am at a rather large church, a 
place of pilgrimage in the City of Orlando.�  �ey 
shared how they, too, like everyone else in my little 
home town, had visited Orlando. Speci�cally, they 
made mention of a huge church and an amazing priest 
with a strong, west of Ireland accent who got their 
attention.   

When people approach me after Mass, they oftentimes 
will ask for a blessing or share their experience of 
worshipping at Mary, Queen of the Universe Shrine. 

Most often, there is an edge of delight and surprise in 
their words: �We have felt so touched by it all and it 
was a moment of holiness.�

So, what is the draw to the Shrine for so many people?  
Maybe it begins with a practical insight: �Here is 
a place we can go to Mass!� or some will say �I am 
not even Catholic, but I just felt drawn to this place.�  
And, that is where the surprise begins�we all bring 
our own immediate life�s experiences when we gather 

for Mass.  You might say we are hungry. We have 
our questions and wonderings.  We have our 

needs for God to know us by name and for 
Him to hear our prayers.  

When we celebrate the Mass, we hear 
the Word of God. It is preached in word 
and further communicated through 

every facet of the church architecture and 
sacred music which remains with us long 

after we leave the Church building.  Our faith 
is expressed in poetry, in wonderful liturgy, in 

symbolism�in the visual impact of painting and in 
sculpture.  �ere was a gentleman from Switzerland 
who said to me recently �It is unusual, Father, at a 
church in this part of the world so much beauty and 
original artwork.  It has a powerful impact�.

For these and many reasons, people delight in Mary, 
Queen of the Universe.  Practically there is the question 
�What would we do if it wasn�t here?�  It is a re�ection 
of the Church�s priority to celebrate the Eucharist. 
Many millions of people over the last 25 years have 

“We rejoice that our Catholic Church is open 
to all people.  Mary’s embrace is open to all 

the people of the earth.  Our Basilica our 
Shrine is a powerful and beautiful outreach to 

all people that come from everywhere.”

CENTER: Father Paul Henry, 3rd Rector of the Shrine
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received God�s mercy and forgiveness, hearts have been 
lifted and spiritually renewed through the powerful sense 
of the Divine. 

What I hear most frequently is about the sense of 
gratitude people feel and how their lives have been 
touched by this Shrine.  I think it has something to do 
with the Catholic principle that we are led to God by the 
truth of His word but also by beauty.  

Over 25 years ago, under the guidance of Bishop Grady, 
Monsignor Harte had a dream...where he felt the early 
call to build a church in honor of Mary�a holy place to 
welcome God�s people.

We have exciting things coming in the new year � the 
most dramatic being the arrival of a magni�cent new 
pipe organ, currently under construction. It will be the 
realization of, as Monsignor Harte hoped, the last major 
element of the Dream. It has also become very clear 
to us in the growth of the need for the Sacrament of 
Reconciliation, 30,000 pilgrims came during the Jubilee 
year of Mercy in 2016. We are busy preparing a new 
expansion for that area of our ministry. 

We rejoice that our Catholic Church is open to all people.  
Mary�s embrace is open to all the people of the earth.  
Our Basilica, our Shrine is a powerful and beautiful 
outreach to all people that come from everywhere.

As we celebrate the 25th Anniversary of this Shrine, we 
are reminded that the Church is a sacred place.  It is 

made holy by the Holy Eucharist and the Eucharistic 
Presence of the Lord.  It is holy in its attraction to people 
who come seeking reconciliation and peace.  It is holy 
because of the prayers that give voice to our faith and 
Jesus� promise that He would be with us always. It is 
a beautiful reminder of the ful�llment of the dream 
that has led people to come in the quiet hours of the 
afternoon to be apart, to be healed, to pray.  

Like Mary herself, the Basilica is often described as a 
spiritual home away from home.  It is an oasis that can 
nurture the soul; it evangelizes those who feel lost, 
challenging us to make our life, our work, and our family 
a home for Christ.  I join with you in prayer for the 
Lord�s continued blessings to be bestowed upon this holy 
place of pilgrimage. �at is my prayer for this ministry. 
May �e Dream and the legacy of those who built this 
shrine through prayer, love and support continue to 
�ourish for centuries to come. 

T H E D R E A M C O N T I N U E D:
A V I S I O N F O R T H E F U T U R E
R E F L E C T I O N S O F T H E V E RY R EV E R E N D F R.  PAU L H E N RY,  R E C TO R

TOP: Installation Mass of Fr. Paul Henry as Rector
BOTTOM LEFT: Frs. Paul and Peter Henry celebrate 50 Years of Priesthood in 2018
BOTTOM RIGHT: On the occasion of Fr. Paul�s Installation; Lt to Rt: Fr. Peter Henry, 
Fr. Ed McCarthy, Fr. Paul Henry, Bishop John Noonan, Msgr. F. Joseph Harte
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B RO N Z E P O RTA L S O F FA I T H 
The narrative church portal is among the oldest, most magnificent 
traditions in sacred art and architecture.

Artists Jill Burkee and Giancarlo Biagi 
of Artida Studios in Pietra Santa, 
Italy have completed the marble relief 
of St John Vianney, which will grace 
the wall near the re�ection area of our 
soon-to-be-expanded Reconciliation
space. 

Look for this work of art to arrive at 
the Basilica this coming fall!
 
�is expansion will accommodate 
even more visitors with an additional 

confessional room and more seating 
to a�ord a reverent, contemplative 
area of re�ection for those who will 
wait to have their confession heard.

Your gift of any size allows us to ensure 
that thousands of souls will be given 
the opportunity to discover mercy 
and grace through the Sacrament of 
Reconciliation.  

TAPESTRY OF NAMES
A wonderful way to honor the 
spiritual legacy of your family or 
special loved one with a gift of $750. 

TAPESTRY OF NAMES
A wonderful way to honor the 
spiritual legacy of your family or 
special loved one with a gift of $750. 

NARRATIVE PANELS 
Each original panel includes an 
image symbolic of our Catholic 
faith and name recognition for 
your family. Panel sizes range from 
approximately 6 in. x 6 in. up to 
10 in. x 8 in. Giving opportunities 
range from $2,500 to $7,500.

PORTRAITS OF MARY
�ese original 17 x 23 bronze 
portraits celebrate some of the 
most adored titles and images of 
Our Lady. Sponsorship of a custom 
portrait is a gift of $18,000.

CAMPAIGN FOR MERCY: THE CONFESSIONAL EXPANSION
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M A D E  I N  T H E  U. S . A .

JACKSON & RYAN
A R C H I T E C T S

T h e  o rg a n  r e m i n d s  u s  o f  t h e  i m m e n s i t y
 a n d  t h e  m a g n i f i c e n c e  o f  G o d

For further information on how you can become a part of the Shrine’s Legacy, contact 
our Campaign Manager at (407) 239-6600 or development@mqus.org.

PI LG R I M S�  PE R S PE C T I V E S

creo
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CAMPAIGN FOR MERCY: THE CONFESSIONAL EXPANSION

Many years ago, driving down what was then an uneven 
gravel road, my husband, Regis and I did not expect to 
find a church. Being new to the area and newly retired, 
we decided to stop and check it out. As we parked on the 
grass and walked across the bridge toward the brand-
new Shrine church we were in awe. �WOW, what a church! 
So beautiful!� was our first impression.

It was not long after our first encounter of the Shrine and 
meeting Msgr. Harte that we became avid volunteers. 
Regis and I enjoyed many years serving together in the 
ministry of hospitality at the Shrine. 

We are all on a journey and sometimes, we need a place 
that allows us fewer distractions so we can tune in to 
God�s pursuit of our hearts. This is a church for the world, 
for the universe. The peace that is felt here is something 
so unique it keeps visitors returning.  I count my blessings 
every day to have the opportunity to volunteer at this 
place dedicated to pilgrims from all around the world.

My first encounter with the ministry of Mary�s Shrine was 
while my family and I visited Walt Disney World back in the 
1980�s.  We attended Mass at Disney�s Polynesian Resort 
and I can still recall collections that were being used for the 
building fund of the future permanent home of the shrine.

In the 1990�s our family relocated to Central Florida, working 
for Disney. Because of our demanding and fluid work 
schedules, the Mass schedules at the church newly built for 
tourists, worked best for us.

Once we became regular attendees to Mary�s Shrine it became 
like a magnet pulling us more and more toward serving at the 
shrine. We came full circle, from our first encounter with this 
place of pilgrimage on our own journey as travelers to being 
newly retired and fully committed volunteers to this rapidly 
growing ministry. 

After my beloved wife, Fran, passed away, the sense of community 
I already felt at this holy place became strengthened and today 
the Shrine is my second family. 

When I first visited the shrine in 1992, I was amazed at how impressive and enormous it was! It has been wonderful to be part of 
such a special ministry and to be able to watch it grow over the last 25 years.

In 1995 when I made the permanent move to Orlando, one of my new neighbors happened to work for the builder of the Shrine. After 
we got to talking and found the Shrine as a common place of interest, he told me they still needed volunteers there, so soon after I 
began to volunteer and have been serving at Mary�s Shrine ever since!

I have been volunteering for the Basilica�s Concert Series for several years, so it is always wonderful to recognize the faces of return 
visitors, many of who when they arrive recognize me in return, I�ve been here for so long!  It is an honor to help and give to those who 
walk through the doors of the Basilica� being a retired Army nurse, that is all I have ever known.

�ese are some re�ections from just a few of the hundreds who serve with their time and talents 
every day, here at Mary�s Shrine. To all our volunteers who serve and have served, �ank you.

- Mary M.- William “Woody” L.

- Joan R.

PI LG R I M S�  PE R S PE C T I V E S

Volunteer Corps, 1993

creo
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Palm Sunday

Holy �ursday, 
Mass of the Lord�s Supper
6:00 pm

Good Friday 

Mary Stations of the Cross
12:15 pm

Chaplet of  Divine Mercy
3:00 pm

�e Shroud of Turin Presentation
3:30 pm

Communion Service & Veneration 
6:00 pm

Holy Saturday, Easter Vigil
8:00 pm 

March 25

March 29

March 30

March 31

CALENDAR HIGHLIGHTS
Spr ing  -  Summer  2018

A HOLY WEEK SERVICE OF DARKNESS

Friday, March 23rd | 7:30pm

Presided by �e Very Reverend Paul J. Henry, Basilica Rector 

What is a Tenebrae Service? 

� Tenebrae is Latin for darkness
� Dates to the 9th Century as part of liturgical celebrations during the �nal three days 

of Holy Week 
� Traditionally includes a gradual extinguishing of candles, symbolizing the blackness of 

sin Jesus carried on the Cross
� �rough a series of readings and choral music, attendees experience Christ�s 

abandonment, the earthquake at His death, the closing of the tomb and the battle 
between God and Satan

March 23
MARCH

Easter Sunday
Masses: 7:30 am | 9:30 am
11:30 am | 1:30 pm | 6:00 pm

APRIL

Tenebrae -

April 1



19

CALENDAR HIGHLIGHTS
Spr ing  -  Summer  2018 Feast of

Corpus Christi
6:00 pm Mass

Annual Rosary Relay – 
Prayers for Priests
12:30 pm

Basilica Choir at Jewish 
Center of Orlando

Mother’s Day – A Basilica 
Tradition of 10,000 Roses 

Concert - Come to us Creative Spirit: 
A Celebration of Pentecost 3:00 pm

Gift Shop & Museum Open House
5:30 pm

Christmas with the Basilica Choir & Orchestra Concert
7:30 pm

MAY JUNE

JULY

Coming this Fall…

June 3

June 8

July 5

May 13

May 20

SAVE THE DATE! 
Celebration of the 25th Anniversary of Mary’s Shrine Dedication

- Guided Tours of Mary’s Shrine

- Afternoon Concert featuring the Basilica Choir

- Evening Banquet 

Nov. 17

Mass of Thanksgiving – Shrine Church’s 25th Anniversary Celebration
3:00 pm

NOVEMBER

Nov. 18

Basilica Choir 

Date  
to be 

 Announced...

creo




GO GREEN WITH US
Email to inquire@mqus.org 
to receive future editions 
of �e Magni�cat digitally.

Stay connected to Mary’s Shrine
Follow us on Facebook, 

Instagram & Twitter

Basilica of the National Shrine of Mary, Queen of the Universe 
8300 Vineland Ave., Orlando, FL 32821 � 407-239-6600 

maryqueeno�heuniverse.org

Basilica of the National Shrine 
of Mary Queen of the Universe 
8300 Vineland Ave.
Orlando, FL 32821
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